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Best News … 
Dear Parent / Guardian, 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
As this will be the last newsletter of the term, the staff and I wish to express our gratitude for all the help 
and support given by so many of you to the school over the last academic year. As we reach the end of 
the school year we have to say farewell to Year 6 and wish them every success in the future; they have 
been a great year group throughout the school. I don’t know where the time has gone – it only seems 
like yesterday that these children arrived at White Woman Lane!  
Every Year 6 pupil was given a Year 6 photograph and a Nebula hoody to remember their time with us 
and with each other.  
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful school secretaries for all their hard work this 
year, Mrs Read, Mrs Collinson and Mrs Dickerson, without whom … we simply do not know what we 
would do!  
Also thanks to our brilliant cleaners who do such a wonderful job looking after our school with such 
pride. Thanks too, to Mr. Smith who helps in too numerous ways to mention!  
My thanks to the kitchen staff who spend so much extra time providing healthy menus and tuck and the 
midday supervisors who work so hard to enable children to enjoy safe and constructive playtime. Many 
thanks to the Crossing Patrol who does such an important job.  
Many adults give so freely of their time to enrich the experiences our children have and I am extremely 
grateful to all of you who help us with various things such as, hearing the children read, threading 
needles, assisting with cycle proficiency training and organising events to raise funds for the school. 

 
Finally thanks to all the staff of WWL for all their hard work,  

enthusiasm and commitment to the children and the school this year. 
Wishing you all a sunny, happy and restful, summer holiday! 

The Week Ahead  
Tues.  3rd Sept. - Assertive Mentoring Meetings; please ensure you have an 

    appointment with your child’s new class teacher.  

Wed. 4th Sept -         SCHOOL OPEN – CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 

   8.50 am Start of the new academic year 

9.15 am Start of new academic year for new Year 3 

     
  

 

 

  

 
    

 

 

  

     

 

 
    

 
 

 

 

 
     

 

 

 
 

HOUSE CUP 
 

 
 

The House Cup was awarded to 

Windsor 

For the academic year 2018 – 2019 

The cup was presented to the House Captains during Celebration Assembly today. 

 
 

THE ATTENDANCE CUP 

 

 
Was awarded to 

5QR 

With attendance of  

98.83% 

For the academic year 

  2018 - 2019 
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GOODBYE TO….. 
 

Miss Gibbons and Miss Jackson. 
We wish them every success in their future careers. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO…… 

Miss Chapman on her forthcoming marriage.  

Miss Chapman will return in September as Mrs Shand. 

Miss Stackwood on her forthcoming marriage.  

Miss Stackwood will return to school as Mrs Lee. 

We wish you both much happiness. 
 

 

 
 

 
ATTENDANCE 

Certificates were awarded to those children who have achieved 100% attendance in the 
summer term 2019 and the following children were awarded certificates and an Attendance 
Badge for achieving 100% attendance for the whole school year – September 2018 – July 
2019 
 
India Slaney   Lauren Howard  Leyton Newman Jocelyn Savage 
Isabelle Mai Anderson Layla Beavis  Jasmine Wan  Emily Yau 
Kameron Slaney Iwan Cooper  Livia Groombridge Beth Nesbit-Clarke 
Patryk Potrawski Stephen Coe  Charlie Gooch  Poppy Pain 
Jessica Sartain  Curtis Mason  Lyla Frostick  Emily Sartain 
James Clayton  Zofia Leigh  Ben Flaxman  Daniel Gaskin 
Kyrrah Martin  Tyler Rudd  William Clayton  Sophie Dobbs  
Daisy Gilbert  Harry Parker  Katy Youngman  Alfie Banham 
Charlotte Beaumont 
 
  
Very special awards were presented to and, who have not missed a single session at school 
for the whole four years of attendance – 100% for four years! Wow! 

Fantastic and – well done! 
 

HEADTEACHER AWARD 
 

 
 

 

These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly this morning. 
The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons – for example, for 
consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good 

progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high 
standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others. 

The Class Teachers and Teaching Assistants nominated the following pupils; 
 

Issobelle Corder Jude Pye  Connor Madden  Miah Hall 
Miah Lamb  Macy Yallop    Isabelle Anderson Molly Bean 
Poppy-Belle Horton Alexus Walker   Freddie Godfrey Lucy Howes 
Evie Jewis   Kameron Slaney Livia Groombridge Daisy Bailey 
Teo Oulare  Phoebe Everson Kaloyan Stoyanov Ellie Croydon 
Eva Matthewson Jonah Tibbs  Keiran Clark  Brooke Carr  
Brooke Reynolds Lucy Johnson  Dexter Hailes  Abbi Clarke 
   Justin Wilson    Karma-Lily Gibson         Harry Parker   
       Lola  Burke                Poppy Powell  



   

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 

 

 
In recognition of the contribution they have made to the School Council  

and School Improvement, awards were presented to; 
 

Elouise Russen and Liam Gascoyne  
 
 

Korfball Player of the Year 2019 
For outstanding contribution to: 

 
Eva Hailes 

 
SWIMMING AWARD  

              For outstanding contribution to: 
 

Henry Mann. 
 
 

THE FEEK CUP 
 

 
 

For outstanding progress in Physical Education this prize was awarded to; 
 

Sherryl Sonkoue 
 
 

SPORTS COLOURS 
For outstanding participation in sport throughout their 4 years at WWL  

Sports Colours were awarded to: 
 

Eva Hailes, Emilee Birch, Ruby Aldous, Romy Darby, Sherryl Sonkoue, Carmen Barnes, 
Henry Mann, Liam Gascoyne and Nelson Rimmer 

 
 

MUSIC AWARD 

 

In recognition of the contribution made to music, a prize was awarded to: 
 

Sam Yau 
  

PERFORMING ARTS AWARD 
 

In recognition of the contribution made to the Performing Arts, the prize was awarded to: 
 

Liam Gascoyne and Elouise Russen  
 

SINGING AWARD 
In recognition of the contribution made to singing, a prize was awarded to: 

 
Charlotte Beaumont, Sienna Brown, Poppy Powell and Ruby Isherwood. 

                                                                
 

CHILDREN’S UNIVERSITY AWARD 
was awarded to: 

Charlotte Beaumont and Poppy Powell 
 
 



   

WILES ART AWARD 

 

Karma-Lily Gibson, Alfie Banham and Gracie Britcher were presented with a certificate 
and the art prize for producing good quality art work during all lessons.  
 

 
HISTORY AWARD 

 
William Clayton 

 

 

Was awarded the History Award in recognition of his interest in and enthusiasm for history. 
He received books about the history of Old Catton from the Old Catton Society. 

 
 

UNSUNG HERO AWARD 
 

 
 

In recognition of those who do everything you need doing without being asked, always there 
when you need them, expect no praise – your ultimate right hand person; 

 
Jasmine-Jayne Parker and Abbi Clarke 

 

 
CARING PUPILS 

 
 

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of the kindness, care and 
compassion regularly shown to fellow pupils; 

 
Lola Burke and Justin Wilson 

 
ACADEMIC AWARDS 

 

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of their outstanding academic 
performances in the end of Year 6 National Tests; 

 
Romy Darby, Liam Gascoyne, Ruby Isherwood, Kingsley Millins, Oliver O’Malley,  

Sam Yau, Katy Youngman and Charlotte Bailey. 
  

 
SHINE AWARD 

 

In recognition of their determination, for always trying to do their best and for ‘shining’ 
throughout their time at WWL the ‘Shine Award’ was presented to: 

 
Fariha Rahman and Brooke Allen-Gard 

 

 
THE STAFF AWARD 

 

 
 

This is awarded to Year 6 pupils who are considered by all the staff of the school to have 
made a consistent and significant contribution to the life of the school throughout their four 
years of attendance. This year the certificate and prizes were awarded to: 
 

Holly George, Ruby Aldous and Evie Craven 
 

SCIENCE AWARD 
 In recognition of her interest, enthusiasm and achievement in Science: 

Romy Darby 
 
 

 

Congratulations to you all. 
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YEAR 6 PICNIC 
 

Year 6 enjoyed a picnic at lunchtime today. The picnic was supplied and prepared by the 
Friends of White Woman Lane and some of our staff and we are extremely grateful to them.  
 

 

UPPER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE 
 

The collections held at the performances raised £231.17 for the School Fund.  
Thank you for your support! 

 
 

LIBRARY REQUEST 
If you should find any books at home during the summer break, please return them to school 

as soon as possible. No questions asked – we promise! 
 
 

 
YEAR 6 

END OF KS2 TEST RESULTS 
 

The results are back and pupil’s individual achievements have been reported to parents. 
 

In the SATs tests this year children received a scaled score between 80 and 120. 

Any child getting 100 or more achieved the expected standard. Those below did not. 

At the moment there is no official ‘greater depth’ level but I have included figures based on 

where we think it might be.  

The children have done really well and exceeded their targets and expectation.  These 

fantastic results are testament to the hard work of our pupils and commitment of all 

our staff and of course the positive partnership with have with parents. 

 

 % Children reaching 

Expected Standard 

% Achieving score of 110+ (High 

achievers) 

Maths 78 23 

Reading 68 23 

GPS 85 32 

Writing (T.A) 89 24 

COMBINED 

READING, WRITNG 

AND MATHS 

61 9 


